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scholars concerning Jihad, as they were released when Islam was
strong, mighty and defensible. So it cannot be implemented on
the days of weakness like our present days. (I mean here what
was mentioned by some –for example- favoring or stating the
necessity of demolishing churches and burning the devious
religious books and things like that that may not fit our
today's Jihad. Because the nature of our fight differs from
theirs, and we have different priorities, defending against the
assailant for example, while the scholars were talking about the
demanding Jihad, etc…)
Praise to God, where is the stand of the Islamic State of Iraq
on Christians, from the stand of Shaykh Usama in his speech (The
Solution) three years ago? Where is their stand from the message
of Shaykh Ayman's address to the Copts in -as I think- the book
of acquittal - ? ( I reviewed the book and found it actually in
chapter 14 under "notes on what is mentioned in the tenth
series" and I recommend that it be read, as it shows the extent
of violation of the stand of (Fictitious Iraqi Caliphate) to the
stand of the two Shaykhs Ayman and Usama). Where does this stand
go, from the flexible stand of Shaykh 'Abdallah Azzam, from the
Christians in the Arab lands (look at the interpretation of "alTawba Surah" and the resistance he encountered from the
attending youth)? Where does their stand go from the position of
Shaykh Abu Muhammad al-Maqdisi, who refuses the idea of
detonating the churches - caution: Just exploding a church, even
if it was empty, how about if it is full of people?
Strange -I swear- the conflict between the statements of our
leaders and scholars, and the acts of those allied with them -or
you may say: those claiming to follow them!
In summary, a position must be taken on these behaviors and not
well studied or well understood stands by groups of Muslims
before the infidels. The position of the leaders and the
organization must be clearly defined.
I do not see any obstacle or bad act if al-Qa'ida organization
declares its discontent with this behavior and other behaviors
being carried out by the so-called Islamic State of Iraq,
without an order from al-Qa'ida and without consultation. I see
that this is done immediately or lately, favorably sooner. I see
that the organization should declare the cutoff of its
organizational ties with that organization (TN: Islamic State of
Iraq). The relations between al-Qa'ida organization and (the
state) have been practically cut off for a number of years. The
decision to declare the State was taken without consultation

SOCOM-2012-0000004-HT

from al-Qa'ida leadership. Their improvised decision has caused
a split in the Mujahidin ranks and their supporters inside and
outside Iraq. What is left between al-Qa'ida organization and
(the State), but the link of faith and Islam, which urges us to
submit advise and apply the rule of propagating virtue and
preventing vice, and the support of good deeds.
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This is the only solution facing al-Qa'ida organization,
otherwise its reputation will be damaged more and more as a
result of the acts and statements of this group, which is
labeled under our organization (the blessed with God's will).
And among the repulsive issues -and certainly forbidden- the
targeting of mosques with explosives and others- as what is
happening in Afghanistan and Pakistan and sometimes in Iraq. We
still need to clarify our justified issue to the Muslims before
we clarify it to the Europeans (look at the next chapter for
more on this topic)
I have read a new article by Robert Fisk expressing his reaction
–and other people's reaction- to the attack on the church in
Baghdad, and allow me to translate to you the most important
parts and gist the rest:
The title of the article: The West makes it easier for al-Qa'ida
to attack… November 6 2010
The speed with which the Baghdad church massacre by al-Qa'ida
has frightened the peoples of the Middle East is a sign of just
how fragile the earth is beneath their feet. Unlike our western
television news, Al Jazeera and al-Arabiya show the whole horror
of such carnage. Arms, legs, beheaded torsos, leave no doubt of
what they mean. Every Christian in the region understood what
this attack meant. Indeed, given the sectarian nature of the
assaults on Shia Iraqis, I am beginning to wonder whether alQa'ida itself –far from being the center of world terror, as we
imagine– must be one of the most sectarian organizations ever
invented. I suspect that there is not just one al-Qa'ida but
several, feeding off the injustices of the region, a blood
transfusion which the West (and I am including the Israelis)
here feeds into its body. (That is as if Fisk is comparing these
strange injustices to blood transfusion, just as a blood
transfusion revitalizes the sick or wounded, the same token
these tyrannies did not rejuvenate al-Qa'ida).

